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February 27, 2018 

 

Senator Sara Gelser, Chair 

Senate Committee on Human Services 

Oregon State Legislature 

 

Dear Chair Gelser and Members of the Committee, 
 
Please accept this letter in support of HB 4009-A, addressing much needed reforms in our State’s Child 
Welfare system. 
 
The YWCA of Greater Portland’s Family Preservation Project has provided services at Coffee Creek 
Correctional Facility since 2003. Specifically, FPP works to create the best outcomes for families impacted by 
parental incarceration. Much of our work is done at the intersection of our criminal justice and child welfare 
systems. 
 
Incarcerated mothers whose children are placed in foster care are racing against the clock in an uphill battle. 
As the Adoption and Safe Families Act (AFSA) stipulates that when a child is in care for fifteen out of twenty-
two months, the state must move towards a permanent plan. At a minimum, a parent in state custody will 
serve thirteen months and they have likely served some time in county jail prior to going to prison. While 
incarcerated, parents do have opportunities to fulfill the requirements of the action plan generated by the 
agency and to address many of the conditions that brought their children into care. However, despite their 
efforts and progress, the condition of their confinement/lack of ability to parent often precludes them from 
being considered as a viable resource for their children. 
 
Over the past fifteen years of working with incarcerated mothers and their children and families, I have seen 
parents make long-lasting and monumental shifts in their approach to their children and their own 
parenting. Too often, I have seen those changes occur too late per the ASFA timelines, resulting in the 
irrevocable termination of parental rights.  
 
It is critical to create a mechanism for the courts to reinstate parental rights if a parent’s circumstances have 
changed significantly, and it is clearly in the best interest of the children to return to their care. Please 
support HB 4009-A.  
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 
Jessica Katz, MSW 

Family Preservation Project, Director 

jessicak@ywcapdx.org 

(503)294-7494  
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